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	Forum will aim to help elderly gays
BY PAM KELLEY
As We Age
Pam Kelly

At 83, the Charlotte man has begun looking for an assisted living center. If he decides to move into one, he already knows he won't be telling his new neighbors that he's gay.

"It's not a happy life for an older person," says the man, who asked not to be named because he fears discrimination. "You lead a double life."

Aging presents some unique challenges for gay and lesbian seniors. Some lack family members who could care for them. Some who've been openly gay worry they'd be forced into the closet if they moved into a long-term care facility. And legal issues involving long-time partners can present complications that married couples don't face.

On May 10, local aging experts will discuss those topics and others at "Gay and Gray or Heading That Way," Charlotte's first aging forum for gay and lesbian seniors.

Gay community leaders organizing the event want to educate gay and lesbian seniors about health and legal issues, coming out and senior living options. Speakers will include lawyers, a real estate agent, a doctor and a long-term care ombudsman.

Organizers also hope to show senior service providers how to make their businesses or agencies welcoming to gay seniors.

They've got another aim, too, says Tonda Taylor, a forum organizer who also leads Time Out Youth, a Charlotte organization for gay youth. Elderly gays are more likely to be closeted, because they grew up in a time when being openly gay meant being ostracized or losing your job. As a result, these people often aren't involved in the gay community, she says. "We're hoping this forum will encourage more to get involved."

Taylor would love to find gay seniors to serve as mentors to teens and young adults in her organization. Some of these seniors have blazed a trail that's made it easier for younger gay people to have careers and more fulfilling lives, she says, and she'd like younger gay community members to give back to seniors, perhaps by offering to run errands or do yard work.

"First, we have to find them," she says.

One who plans to attend is the 83-year-old Charlotte man. He's looking forward to it, he says.

"Gay and Gray or Heading That Way" will be 9 a.m. to 1 p.m. May 10 at the Senior Center on Shamrock Drive, 3925 Willard Farrow Drive. More information: (704) 532-9800 or e-mail gayandgrayforum@preventionservices.org.

Volunteers honored
The Centralina Area Agency on Aging plans to say thank-you May 7 to more than 200 volunteers who quietly help N.C. seniors in Mecklenburg and eight other area counties.

Among the volunteers who'll be attending an appreciation luncheon at The Cypress are members of the agency's adult care home and nursing home community advisory committees. These people visit nursing homes and assisted-living centers to help ensure that residents are cared for properly. It's an important watchdog role, and agency officials say they need more volunteers. Interested? Call the agency at (800) 508-5777, toll-free.

Pam Kelley: (704) 358-5271; pkelley@charlotteobserver.com.
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